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Diane Raycob












410-893-7534

     Well, autumn is upon us and we are lucky to be enjoying great weather still.  It’s a great time to visit the beaches—the temperature is still warm and the crowds are gone.
     We delivered many purses to be eventually sold/donated in order to help others who are less fortunate.  I hope the event “Hope for Handbags” was a success for the Harford Family House organization.  We also did another clean-up on Shore Drive.  Thanks to Dottie for organizing this and to Jeanette for taking charge that day.
     Coming up this month are other program meetings, a GFWC Baltimore district meeting, and a walk for the end to Alzheimer’s.  I hope that in the future you consider attending our district and state meetings. Also, October is Breast Cancer Awareness month.  In recognition of this, please wear PINK to our October 10th general meeting.  It could be your entire outfit from head to toe or just a touch of pink, perhaps a scarf, your earrings, or a pin.
     Have you ever considered that your investment in the Joppatowne Woman’s Club is a major investment?  You bring to our club a priceless commodity, YOU.  The value of your assets – your experience, skills, personality, time, resources – cannot be fully estimated.  But what is your return on the investment (ROI)?  Share with others the “rich dividends” you get from our club.  As an active member, you can enjoy and participate at local, state, and national levels.  You can attend leadership training, serve on committees at every level, develop friendships outside of your own club, and impact your community in a variety of ways.
     Let’s each do our part to make every members’ investment a high performing one!  Take care and see you Thursday, October 10th OR SOONER wearing PINK!

Diane

Delicious autumn! My very soul is wedded to it, and if I were a bird I would fly about the earth seeking the successive autumns.” 
― George Eliot
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There are no October Birthdays.
November Birthday

Madeline Murphy
12
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Hospitality








Madeline Murphy












410-569-0477

Dinners are $25. Please call in your dinner order by Saturday before the Thursday meeting.  If you have to cancel, please do not call the restaurant. Call Madeleine.
Here are the October 10th dinners:   Chicken Parmesan, Stuffed Flounder, or Plain chicken
Hostesses:   Rosemary Sebula 410-679-3357 or Rose Marie Vaccaro 443-372-5404
Thanks.

Looking ahead for the November 14th general meeting, your choices will be turkey with dressing, shrimp with pasta, and plain chicken.  The hostesses will be Carol Metzger and Dottie Bishoff.
[image: image4.wmf]
Membership





       
Dottie and Diane held two “sessions” at Boscov’s for prospective members this past month.  Brochures concerning the GFWC were available and the pretty flower pens with a name and telephone number adorned the table.  But, alas, no one showed.  We probably will not do this again.  
Also, Diane attended a Volunteer Coordinator Roundtable sponsored by the Harford County government.  It was informative and she learned different ways to get out our information.  

Don’t forget we are listed on the GFWC website and on the Harford County website under Volunteerism. 
Programs





Leah Clague will be presenting at our next meeting.  She will speak about estate planning.
Also, since you all enjoyed the crossword puzzle so much, we will something else related to it. This time it will be a word search and it will for breast cancer awareness.
Arts










Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Ellie Kimlicko and Barbara Ledford 

There will be a meeting at Diane’s on October 14th.  We will look at designs for shits/sweatshirts with our club’s name and thin about where to have our next “artsy” tour.
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Conservation








Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Maureen Cornett, Claire Geis and Carol Metzger
We met on Shore Drive September 28 at 9 a.m. to “beautify” it.  We do this twice a year and the more members (and their husbands) who show up, the quicker it goes! 
Try and car pool as often as you can, thus saving the environment of gas fumes.

Continue to re-cycle.  Turn off lights when you leave a room.    And, remember to bring in your pop-tops, old eyeglasses, and don't forget the items for the animal shelter.
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Education





          Karen Conte & Barbara Ledford








          410-569-3902

410-679-1166
Members: Barbara Albers, Dottie Bishoff, Cathy Bowden, Ruth Cameron, Dee Martin, and Rosemary Sebula
The moth of September has been a busy one.  I have collected 48 reservations for our October 3rd Baltimore district Board meeting.  We have thirteen of our own club’s members participating.  Thank-you for making our president proud.
Also, we will begin reading with elementary students again this year.  This has always been a very successful and rewarding experience.  A meeting to receive student assignments is scheduled for Tuesday, October 15th at 10 a.m., at the Joppatowne Elementary School.  You do not need to be a member of this department to participate.  
Home Life 






Barbara Albers & Sue Tyber









410-679-5260
           410-679-8963

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Ruth Cameron, Reno Eitel, Ellie Kimlicko, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Dee Martin, Jeanette Petnic, Ursula Pierce, Rosemary Sebula, and Rose Marie Vaccaro
Thanks to all the women who donated handbags last month. They were much appreciated.

Also, thanks to all those who donated to the Alzheimer’s Association. We will be walking on October 5th, and I will give you a report at the October general meeting.    

At the last MD GFWC board meeting, there was information given out about “Beads of Life” bracelets.  There basically four kinds:  a cancer awareness bracelet, a breast cancer awareness bracelet, a Redskin bracelet, and a Raven bracelet.  They are $18 each and portions of the proceeds go to the American Cancer society and the Coastal Hospice at the Ocean.  We will have a picture of the bracelets and an order form for those interested in ordering.
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Also, don’t forget to wear PINK to the October general meeting.

The November/December board meeting is open to all members. It is going to be held at Betty Meidinger’s on Tuesday, December 3rd at 6 p.m. Everyone brings a covered dish, and we wrap the gifts for Brunch with Santa.  The actual brunch is December 7th. 

Health Information: The rumor that olive oil turns into “bad” trans-fat when heated isn’t true. (Harvard Medical School)

International Outreach
 Mindy Kretschmer                                                             410-638-5449

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Madeline Murphy, Mary Reynolds, and Rose Marie Vaccaro

World Food Day is celebrated every year around the world on 16 October in honor of the date of the founding of the Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations in 1945. It is also the Food Engineer day.  In observance of this international recognition, please do not eat meat on October 16th.  See the meatless recipe at the end of this newsletter.  Delicious!

Also, please bring a can of meatless food to the October meeting.  This donation will be taken to a nearby church for distribution.
This October, participate in Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF with your fellow clubwomen, neighbors, and families to raise funds that will directly impact the lives of children all over the world. GFWC volunteers have been an essential part of Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF since 1950. Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF served as the original Kids-Helping-Kids campaign and is attributed to providing health care, improved nutrition, clean water, and education to millions of children. Help fundraise by collecting donations in the Trick-or-Treat for UNICEF collection boxes.
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Public Issues





Members: Dottie Bishoff, Reno Eitel, Betty Manthei, and Betty Meidinger
When filling out your Christmas cards this year, take a card or two and send it to following address:  A Recovering Soldier, c/o Walter Reed Army Hospital, 6900 Georgia Avenue, Washington, DC  20307-5001.

If you have a used cell phone that is no longer needed, please bring it to the next meeting. All cell phones will be taken to Exit Reality who will send them for repair and distribution to our military serving overseas.
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Donations of used clothing and household items to the Edgewood Thrift Store, Vietnam Veterans of America, AM Vets and Purple Heart support our veterans. Please report the dollar amount of your donation to Diane. We will track these donations in our contributions to the community.
Ways & Means
Dottie BISHOFF 443-402-1421

Members: Barbara Albers, Cathy Bowden, Joyce Brown, Karen Conte, Reno Eitel, Claire Geis, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Betty Meidinger, Madeleine Murphy, Jeanette Petnic and Rose Marie Vaccaro
Tickets for the Christmas raffle will be distributed at our next general meeting Oct. 10th.  The raffle will be a Kindle Fire HD with cover.  Tickets will be 3 for $5.00. Each member will be receiving tickets to sell. If you are unable to sell tickets let me know. There should not be a problem selling these tickets. 

Our annual Tea tickets will be available at the January meeting.  Let me know how many you will need.  The tables will be set up for ten at a table.  We will only have 150 tickets to sell, so get your order in. Tickets will cost $28.00 a person. Richlin Ballroom went up $1.00 from last year, so we had to raise our ticket price. 
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POT OF GOLD tickets will also be available in January for our St. Patrick's Day raffle.  I have not met with my committee on this, so I do not know what we will be aiming for and will keep you posted.
All my best-Dottie
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Dates to Remember

October 5 – Walk to End Alzheimer’s

October 10 - General meeting, 7 p.m. Williamsburg Inn

October 14 – Art Department meeting, Diane’s home, 12 p.m.
October 15 – Meeting at Joppatowne Elem School for reading assignments, 10 a.m.

October 16 – World Food Day
October 24 - JWC Board meeting, 7 p.m., Rosemary S.’s home

November 2 & 3 – Southeastern Regional Conference, Winston-Salem, North Carolina
November 14 – JWC General meeting, 7 p.m., Williamsburg Inn
December 3 – JWC November/December board meeting- all club members invited.  Covered dish at Betty Meidinger’s, 6 p.m.  
Tuscan Bean “Goppel”
Makes 5 ½ cups.

2 (15.5 ounce) cans cannellini beans, drained 
1 tablespoon olive oil
1 (14.4 ounce) can of diced tomatoes


2 cloves garlic chopped,

pinch of red pepper flakes



¼ c. crumbled feta cheese

¼ c. fresh cilantro, chopped

In a medium saucepan, combine beans, tomatoes, olive oil, garlic and red pepper flakes. Stir over medium heat until mixture begins to bubble. Remove from heat and mix in the feta cheese and cilantro.
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